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z February zoz4

Dear Keith,

Re: ED 3zSsupplier Finance'trrangernents: Tier z Diselosures

On behalf of PwC, I confirm that we are generally comfortable with the proposed
amendments to AASB to6o General Purpose Financial Ststements - Simplified
Disclosuresfor For-Profit and Not-for-Profit Tier z Entities. We agree that information
about supplier finance arrangement is relevant information for users of Tier z financial
reports, and that the disclosures are therefore justified under the principles applied by the
AASB in developing AASB 1060. In particular, we note that the IASB is intending to issue
an exposure draft shortly which will propose adding similar disclosures to the IFRSfor
SMEso Accounting Standard.

However, we have the following two observations:
(a) The AASB is proposing to include not only the specific disclosures, but also the

disclosure objective fromAASB LoT para44F in ED 328 paragraph rr9A. As this is
different to the approach generally taken in the IFRSfor SMEs Accounting
Standard, and therefore also in the development of AASB to6o, we recommend
deleting paragraph rr9A.

To support this, we refer to comments made by IASB staffin their October zoz3
meeting paper (Agenda reference goBsecond Comorehensiue Reuiew of the IFRS

for SMEsP .counting Stondard - page 19):

"The lFRS;for SMEsAccounting Standard generally does not include the
disclosure objectives in full IFRS Accounting Standards because it reduces the
specific disclosure requirements needed to satisfr those disclosure objectives using
the principles in paragraph BCr57 of the Basis for Conclusions of the Standard.
Therefore, the staffthink it would be sufficient to only consider the disclosure
requirements in paragraphs +qG-+qH of IAS 7 for SMEs."
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Not including disclosure objectives in aTier z equivalent standard is also
consistent with the approach proposed by the IASB in Fn/zozt/T Suhsidiaries
u2i z

"BC4r Some IFRS Standards contain a disclosure objective followed by disclosure
requirements designed to satisfli the objective. Such disclosure objectives are
sometimes accompanied by an explicit requirement for a preparer to consider
whether additional information beyond that specifically required would be
needed to satisfy the disclosure objective. In considering the design of
disclosure objectives, the Board decided that including disclosure objectives in
the draft Standard might result in entities being compelled to provide the
same disclosures as if theyhad not appliedthe draft Standard, which wouldbe
contrary to the project objective. Therefore, the Board proposed to exclude
disclosure objectives from the draft Standard."

(b) Aside from the disclosure objective, the proposals in ED 328 are consistent with
the tentative decisions made by the IASB in December zoz3 in relation to
proposed amendments to the IFRSfor SMEs Accounting Standard. However,
should the IASB ultimately require less disclosures for SMEs following feedback
received from stakeholders, theAASB should make the same changes to AASB
ro6o and remove any disclosure that are above and beyond what will be required
from SMEs.

I would welcome the opportunity to discuss our firm's views at your convenience should
you have questions.

Yours sincerely,

Partner

2


